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It’s that time of year again!
Yes, it’s the occasion of our Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 12th September. We hope that you can join us this year, as it will be a time to reflect on the momentous year that we’ve had and look forward to a promising future. The details are on the back page.  Just to remind you, everyone is welcome, though only paid up members can vote. If you’ve not already joined O A B, may I encourage you to do so? Your membership adds weight to our voice when we advocate on behalf of visually impaired people. It is also the ideal way to show your support for the work that we are doing in the county.

That work has already developed substantially following the completion of our new resource centre, the Campoli Centre, named in honour of our dear departed friend and supporter, Joy Campoli. The new centre is already enabling us to provide more assistance to our clients, in a far more accessible and comfortable environment.

As I write, we are preparing for the first of four Open Days. We are looking forward to showing our visitors around the new facilities. If you weren’t able to come to an Open Day, not to worry! Please give us a call and book yourself an appointment.

The Official Launch of the centre was a splendid occasion. Over 80 visitors were there to wish us well. Our patron, the Countess of Macclesfield joined the reception team and our friend Colin Dexter gave an amusing speech.

I’d like also to introduce to you our newest member of staff. Rebecca Benney joins us as a part-time Fundraiser. She has lots of experience of fundraising and is clearly enthusiastic about our work.

During this time, we have also been working on an update of our website and a new logo. The new website is now “live”. We hope that those of you who use the internet will find it easier to navigate around. If you have any feedback for us, we’d be pleased to hear from you.

If you aren’t a computer user, but are interested in finding out about using one, please do give us a call. With the new accessibility options and programmes many visually impaired people are finding computers a great benefit.

I’d like to sign off by thanking everyone who has helped us in recent years, including all those people who have contributed towards the new resource centre. We have received many kind donations and some thoughtful legacies as well as lots of useful advice from people with relevant expertise.

Once again, I hope that you can make it to our AGM.

Good wishes, Colin Cure.

New Coffee Morning at O A B
On the first Monday of the month, starting Monday 3rd September our Group Welfare Officer Mary Gregory will be hosting an informal coffee morning from about 10.30am, here at Bradbury Lodge in Oxford. So if you feel like dropping in for a chat and a cuppa  we will look forward to seeing you! For more information call us on 01865 725595.

Your chance to win £200

We are delighted to enclose for you a book of O A B autumn raffle tickets, in large A5 format, for you to enter this year’s charity raffle. 

The top prize on offer is £200, with £50 for second prize and a meal for 2 at The Mole, Toot Baldon as third prize. All profits will go straight towards O A B and helping visually impaired people in Oxfordshire.

To stand a chance of winning, please remember to fill in your address and contact details on the stub for each ticket that you want to enter. Tickets are £1 and each book contains ten tickets. We have enclosed a return addressed envelope for you to send the tickets to O A B for entry, though you will need to add a postage stamp or articles for the blind stamp.

If you would like more tickets, please let the O A B team know and we will send more to you. Please let us know if you would rather not receive any tickets in the future. We have done our best to not enclose tickets for those of you who requested this previously.

The draw will be held on Monday 1st September, with winners being notified that same week. We ask that all tickets for entry are completed and returned by Monday 24th September. To keep costs as low as possible, we will not send receipts confirming your entry as a matter of course, though we are happy to do so if requested. 

Thank you, and good luck!

Chair’s Report 2012

Re-reading my 2010/11 report brings home to me just how quickly events can occur when you put your mind to it! We reported this time last year the launch of the Future Vision fundraising campaign and 12 months on I am delighted to report that not only has the campaign been a great success but also that those funds have enabled us to complete the annexe to our headquarters at Bradbury Lodge. Building started but was almost immediately brought to a halt by a gas main running across our site about which no records appeared to exist. Fortunately a diversion was achieved and work resumed resulting in completion of the building work at Easter in 2012. Since then work on commissioning the new building has been under way and the formal opening was on 21 June.

The new Resource Centre, for that is what the annexe houses, is named after Joy Campoli (the widow of Alfredo Campoli the famous violinist) without whose care and generosity the project would still have been a dream. Although the building is complete the Future Vision campaign is not. We still need to raise a further £140,000 to safeguard the Resource Centre’s future. We live in challenging times but O A B is responding to those challenges and the Trustees are committed to getting the very best out of the new facilities and to providing an excellence of service hitherto impossible.

I will conclude by thanking everyone who has given tirelessly of their time and expertise to bring this project to completion. It is remarkable that an organisation of our size can raise funds in such difficult times and efficiently complete the biggest project in our history. I am sure it will provide much needed assistance in fulfilling O A B’s mission.

David Warr June 2012

Director’s Report 2012

A momentous year for O A B
This year has been a special one for O A B. Having recently become a registered company, as well as a charity, we launched into the building of our new resource centre.  I’d like to pay tribute to the team for their forbearance during the building works. It has not been easy with the noise, dust and disruption of the work, but the team continued to provide our services with enthusiasm and good cheer. I’d also like to thank our visitors, who were all most understanding of the difficulties that we faced.

The new centre, the Campoli Centre, named in honour of our dear departed friend and supporter, Joy Campoli, is now up and running. We have started to use the more comfortable, accessible facility for equipment demonstration, counselling, volunteer training and meetings of staff, trustees and colleague professionals.

At the same time we are continuing our collaboration with the excellent folk in allied services, particularly those in Social and Community Services, the Eye Hospital, the Education Department and the Macular Disease Society. Working together with them and other committed groups, we hope to improve and increase the range of services available to blind and partially sighted people in Oxfordshire.

Our thanks, once again, go to all those kind people who have helped us, either financially, through grants, donations and legacies, or in person by volunteering for us, or offering professional advice. It’s great to know that we have such strong support for our aspirations.

Colin Cure, Director.
Finance Report 2012

The last financial year has seen a dream come true: the resource centre is now a reality.

During the year, we called-in pledges that had previously been made towards the project from very generous charitable trusts and individuals.

Simultaneously, our ‘Future Vision’ fundraising campaign has been in full swing to try to achieve the remaining sums required to finance the building and provide the services that we wish to provide from it.

Our total assets have increased during the year by over £100,000 entirely due to these activities.

Membership was a topic that was tackled during the year. We took the decision to increase membership fees for the first time in many, many years with effect from 1 April 2012. Membership is still only £10 or £1 per month if paid by monthly standing order and is a wonderful way to show your support to O A B. Membership now runs for 12 months from the date of renewal, and each member will receive a badge and a membership card, plus priority for any events that we run.

Your continued support is much appreciated and vital to O A B.

Colin Cure, Director.

New gadgetry at O A B
These are indeed exciting times in our brand new Campoli Centre at Bradbury Lodge. We are starting to get in more and more equipment to demonstrate to clients. As well as re-acquiring some old favourites we have some fantastic new devices to show our visitors.

The Maggie-MD 

The Maggie-MD is described as “a sleek, credit card sized handheld electronic magnifier. It has a 3.0” wide screen LCD which gives a colour image, Greyscale and “MD mode” (white text on black background). There are 4 levels of magnification: 4x, 6x, 8x, 11x.

It also has two bright LED’s for use in dim lighting conditions, which can be used as an emergency torch too. You can “image freeze”, for close up review. The Maggie runs off a lithium-ion battery giving about 3.5 hours usage per charge. It measures 55 x 88 x 12mm (approximately 2.0 ” x 3.5” x 0.5”), it weighs about 70g (approximately 2.5 ounces) and comes with an acrylic stand, USB charger cable and a wall socket charger. This looks like a handy, little “Budget Priced” handheld device, although the small size of screen may render it redundant to some people.

The eMag 200 Electronic Desktop Magnifier

This type of device is recommended for longer periods of reading printed or handwritten documents, especially if the user needs a high magnification or suffers from reduced contrast sensitivity. This particular device is described as a “User-friendly 20 inch desktop video magnifier” It has solid function knobs in contrasting colours to aid location and help identify each function activated by each knob. There is a Reading line, position locator for writing and focus lock option to switch off the auto-focus, ideal when drawing, writing or doing puzzles and crosswords. The large XY reading table, which can be braked or fully locked with built-in holder to keep cans and bottles from rolling off. Illumination of the reading table is provided by 4 powerful SMD LEDs which can be switched off if not required.

Clear-reader+ from Optelec

This device is an award-winner, combining fast text-to-speech, a choice of high quality naturally sounding voices, and a portable design. The aim of this device is to enable the user to listen to any kind of printed material within a matter of seconds, simply at the press of a button, and it can provide access to printed documents such as magazines, newspapers, books, bills, receipts and correspondence.

The Optelec ClearReader+ is portable and battery powered and can be used around the home or when out and about. It is easily adjusted to playback at a more comfortable reading speed and volume, the most commonly required controls give you speech feedback, telling you what their function is. You can even connect a separate set of headphones and listen discreetly.  

For more information or to book an appointment to see any of our equipment call us on 01865 725595.

Portable Magnifier Available  

We have heard about a portable, dual use electronic magnifier that has become available as the owner no longer requires it.  Called The Strix, it is a handheld full colour electronic magnifier. It can help the user to read newspapers, books, to look up recipes and look at crosswords, etc.

The unique feature of the Strix is the help it offers with far vision. Distant objects can be magnified and viewed more easily. 

It has a 7" wide-screen TFT, 4x - 22x magnification, with 3 camera modes (Near, Far and Distance) and Auto-focus.   It has a socket for connection to an external monitor and can run off mains electricity or its own batteries which give 2.5 - 3 hour battery life.  It also it comes with a Desk Stand, Soft case, Wrist Strap, Power Supply, and Composite Video Cable.

This item has hardly been out of its box and is in fine condition. For more information please call Mrs Jackie Finlay on 01608 663413.

The Door on memory sticks!

The Door - the newspaper of the Diocese of Oxford – is now available on memory sticks, to blind and partially sighted listeners, similar to other talking newspapers.

The Door is produced monthly, and includes news particularly from the churches in Berkshire, Buckinghamshire and Oxfordshire - the three counties which make up the large diocese of Oxford. Although the news and features relate largely to church life, there is much of interest to the non-churchgoer too – recent articles have featured the spirituality of nature and children, events around the Jubilee and the Olympics, concerts, flower festivals and garden parties and a tweeting nun!

If you would like to receive The Door, free of charge, or if you would like to know more details, please contact:

Wendy Bryant  Tel: 01275 848934.

e-mail: wendy.bryant@oxford.anglican.org

Hush, Hush visit to Banbury

Last year our library information days proved so popular we have been doing them again in 2012. 

We have already visited several libraries with great success and will be visiting Banbury Library from 10.30am to 2.30pm on Wednesday 10th October. 

We really enjoy these opportunities to meet our clients and, in order to maximize the help we can give when we come to Banbury, we would be grateful if you could telephone us a few days before we are due and let us know if there is a particular issue you would like to discuss or piece of equipment that you would like to see when we visit and we will do our very best to accommodate your request.   

Telephone us here at Bradbury Lodge on 01865 725595 and ask to speak to David.

Your stamps helping us

Used postage stamps and unwanted stamp collections enable us to keep on helping the VIPs of Oxfordshire. 

You may think that common or garden  stamps are valueless and while most of them are not worth very much on their own, just fractions of pence,  when added up this can be a significant amount.  For example, just one black bin liner bag full is worth about £30 to us and last year we raised £900 from donated stamps!  Whether they are used stamps on a section of envelope or an unwanted collection of mint first day covers or vintage stamps in albums (or even all three), we can put them to good use.    

So please send us your unwanted stamps, go green and get into philatelic recycling!
The Simple Things In Life

Many thanks to Linda Bell for this lovely poem

So often it’s just the simple things in life, That can cause any V.I.P. so much strife.

Like just trying to butter a slice of bread, And having to feel if it is evenly spread,

Then greasy fingeread and in a real mess, The phone will ring to cause more stress.

Do I want to be a scientist or fly a rocket? No I just want to get this plug in a socket.

Now I mustn’t grumble as it’s no big deal, Because with my fingers I’m able to feel,

Oh but dropping anything can be a chore, If the thing is a similar colour to the floor,

As it will then blend in and not stand out, So in frustration I may scream and shout,

If after feeling all around I start to despair, I think, Oh so what I’ll just leave it there.

It takes far too long although I don’t rush, To get any toothpaste on to a tooth brush,

So I was advised much to my great relief, To put the toothpaste straight on my teeth.

Now if someone should ring the door bell, When I open it, who is there? I cannot tell.

But now friends or anyone who knows me, Will just call out their names immediately.

Although of course I should not complain, I must say public toilets can be a real pain.

Often they’re white with no contrast at all, The white soap dispenser on a white wall,

A white toilet too but then I shout hooray, As a black contrasting seat saves the day.

Once I used to walk fast and rush around, But now with limited vision I have found,

That it is much better to slow right down, Whether inside or in the country or town.

As to walk into something at high speed, I do know for sure hurts far more indeed.

So walking slowly into it is less alarming,  Which means it will be less self harming.

So V.I.P’s go slowly and do heed my tip, If you want to avoid getting a big fat lip.

Remember that a nice gentle slow bump, Will result in a far smaller bruise or lump.

But if you should go at a really fast pace, And a pillar or a post hits you in the face.

I know cuts and bruises are not much fun, So I would suggest that you tell everyone,

Although you have a shiner of a black eye, They should see the state of the other guy.

Well now revenge is sweet I hear you say, But I advise you not to do it straight away,

As if you kick or strike the offending post,  It is sure to be you who gets hurt the most.

The white cane I think is a good invention, As it brings our plight to peoples attention,

And  on the whole it is fairly sound, At detecting obstacles down on the ground.

But uneven paths may cause much jolting,  And I am no longer fond of pole vaulting.

Of course not perfect it has many failings, It may go down drains or through railings.

And can’t warn of dangers that are higher, I’ve been scratched on the face by a briar.

Now as branches attack my head and hair, If no harm is done then I will not despair, 

Because at least I can still feel the breeze, And hear all the birds singing in the trees.

When I feel on my face the warm sunlight, This will then make my world feel bright.

So it’s often the most simple things in life, That to a V.I.P. can cause so much strife.

But then the simple things in life it’s true, Can bring joy, pleasure and happiness too.

Dial-a-Ride comes to South Oxfordshire

We are grateful for this article from SODC Outlook Magazine

A countywide minibus service for people with mobility problems has been launched in South Oxfordshire for the first time. Oxfordshire Dial-a-Ride is a door-to-door minibus service for people who have difficulty getting about and struggle to use normal public transport.  The service can be used to help getting to personal appointments, the shops or to visit friends and is operated by Oxfordshire County Council. It runs between 9am and 5pm. A ride on the minibus has to be booked in advance by dialling the county council number below.

There is a £5 annual membership fee for the service and a flat fee applies for each journey. Concessionary pass holders don’t need to pay the journey fees, but must still pay for annual membership. The service can be used by people who have: mobility difficulties, visual difficulties, severe learning difficulties (provided the person can travel on their own or has an escort throughout the journey) and age-related frailty or other significant difficulties in using conventional public transport.  Eligible residents can register for the service by telephoning 0845 310 1111 or by visiting the county council’s website www.oxfordshire.gov.uk.

Touching Theatre, Reaching You?

The Oxford Playhouse has some good audio-described shows coming up, writes Ana Novakovic.

The Sacred Flame

Part love story, part thriller, this fascinating and graceful play, by the enduringly popular playwright and novelist W. Somerset Maugham is a deftly written exploration of love, devotion and family.

Audio Described performance on Saturday 6 October - Touch Tour at 1pm

Our Country’s Good

A true story from the first convict colony, Our Country’s Good is a funny and heartfelt play that has won a host of awards, including an Olivier Award for Play of the Year. Directed by Max Stafford-Clark.

Audio Described performance on Saturday 27 Oct at 2.30pm - Touch Tour at 1pm

To book, call the Ticket Office on 01865 305305 and request the access ticket rate – you’ll get a discounted price for yourself and one companion. Guide dogs may be allowed into the auditorium, or theatre staff can look after them.

O A B Trustee carries Olympic Torch

On Monday 9th July Simon Cruden, a Trustee of Oxfordshire Association for the Blind, carried the Olympic Torch as it passed through Oxfordshire. Simon took over as torch bearer on part of the route through Bicester town centre.

Simon was diagnosed with a brain tumour and had six operations between the ages of 12 and 16. As a result of his brain tumour he is now registered blind due to being severely sight impaired. 

Simon’s employer, Marks and Spencer, nominated him as a torch bearer. They stated, “Just before his 17th birthday Simon started performing magic tricks and juggling on the children’s wards at the John Radcliffe Children’s Hospital. He also spent his time talking to children and their parents about future surgery and similar experiences. Nearly 14 years of volunteering later he still loves doing it.   He makes a real difference, particularly with the cancer patients, who say that they can trust him because of his own personal background. He spends 54 hours each month volunteering his time at the children’s hospital, and the difference that he makes is truly inspiring”.

Simon  became a formal Trustee at Oxfordshire Association for the Blind (O A B) in June 2012. Prior to this Simon was an advisor to the Executive Committee at O A B and has been instrumental in raising awareness of the charity, in particular providing advice and perspective from a visually impaired person’s point of view.

Simon said, “Being chosen to carry the Olympic Torch and taking part in such a unique event was a fantastic experience that I will remember for the rest of my life. I feel privileged and honoured to have been a part of it”.

Book your place on an open day

We will be very pleased to welcome Philippa Whisbey and Professional Vision Services (PVS) to Bradbury lodge on Wednesday 19th September 2012 for a demonstration of magnification equipment and information/accessibility technology. They will bring along several electronic CCTV magnifiers from the Magnilink Range. 

Also on show will be izoom, a computer accessibility software product which provides magnification and speech feedback for visually impaired users. Another exciting product is Magnilink Go, a software package that can be installed on Nokia mobile phones. This allows the user to turn their phone into a magnifier! Not only a magnifier but a talking scanner, your mobile phone will be able to read documents out to you!  To find out more give us a call on 01865 725595.

Are you inspired?

We are looking for 20 walkers, joggers or runners to take part in this year’s Oxford Half Marathon on Sunday 14th October in support of O A B. 

It may be that you have been inspired by the fantastic efforts of the Olympic athletes and feel that you could rise to the challenge, or perhaps there’s someone you know - a friend, colleague or family member- who might be interested in taking part.   You don’t have to attempt to break world records, just take part in any way you see fit.

Raise £100 towards our work and receive your race entry, free post-race sports massage, refreshments and the chance to meet members of O A B staff and volunteers at our dedicated reception venue close to the finish line.

For more info call 01865 725595 or email fundraising@oxeyes.org.uk

Topical chuckle

I met a man near the Olympic Park, dressed in shorts and a vest, who was carrying a long piece of fibreglass.

I asked “Are you a Pole Vaulter?”

He said “No, I’m German... 

and how do you know my name?”

Sole mates

A basic foot care service for the older person by trained volunteers.

Sole Mates is a simple foot care service run by Age UK to help maintain and improve the independence and mobility of older people in our community. 

It is not a medical service but a common sense approach to basic footcare. Volunteers and Nail Cutters spend time with each client chatting while they trim their toenails and finish with a relaxing, gentle foot rub.

This service is for people over the age of 50 who are unable to cut their own nails through reasons of frailty and difficulty bending, poor eyesight or problems with dexterity.

Sole Mates can visit you at home as well as at older peoples’ residential accommodation, day centres and at special foot care sessions in community venues. 

Regular treatments are given every 6 to 8 weeks, dependent on individual need. 

There is a fee of £13 per treatment.

For more information please call Claire on 01865 717 615.

Old Braille? pass it on!

As many of you already know Braille volumes and books are bulky.  If you have any fiction, non-fiction magazines and books that are redundant and taking up a lot of room and you don't want to just throw them away, The National Library for the Blind will gladly pass them on to various schools, libraries and various organisations for the blind in developing countries. 

Just send your Braille as articles for the blind to - Gifts, National Library for the Blind, Far Cromwell Road, Bredbury, Stockport, SK6 2SG.  For any enquiries contact on 0303 123 9999 or email library@rnib.org.uk

Banbury Macular  Group

We meet on the second Thursday of every month from 2 to 4.00pm at Banbury Methodist Church, Marlborough Road, Banbury, OX16 5BZ.  The meetings are open to anyone affected by central vision loss.  Carers are welcome too!

For further details please contact 

John Critchlow 01608 685293

Banbury Blind Club

Meets alternate Tuesdays 10.30am - 2.00pm at the WRVS Centre.  Helpers are always welcome. For more information call Enid Smith on 01295 269568.

Wantage Blind Club

A social club for partially sighted and blind people living locally. 

Meetings are held on the second Saturday of each month from February to December at the Wantage Day Centre from 3.00pm - 5.00pm where members can socialise over afternoon tea.  

A raffle is held and there is often entertainment. There is also an annual outing.  

Transport is available by Special Transport Ambulance or in volunteers’ cars.   For more information call Hazel Aldred on 01235 765849.

VIBNO

Visually Impaired But Not Old

VIBNO is a group for the 18 – 50 age group in Oxfordshire to meet socially and have fun.  

We meet once a month on the first Wednesday of the month.  We alternate between a meeting at a pub and then on the other month we do something completely different.

So if you are a VIP aged between 18 and 50 and want to socialise and have fun  come and join us.  Partners, friends and family are welcome to all events.

For more information and details of our programme please contact Nicola Pamphilon on 01869 331778 or e-mail flashnp@aol.com

VIVA

Vision Impaired, Visually Active is a group for visually impaired people with active minds.  It meets on the second Tuesday of each month at 2.00pm in the North Oxford Association Community Centre, Diamond Place, Summertown, Oxford.  We have an interesting and varied programme for the months ahead. 

In September we have a talk by Liz Edwards from social services and a jubilee quiz. October is yet to be arranged, November: a visit to O A B. 

December: a Christmas lunch in The Black Horse, Kidlington.

Oxford Spires Bowlers

Our thanks to Kevin Pamphilon,  Captain of Oxford Spires Bowlers

We play at the Bowl Plex in Oxford, near the Kassam Stadium. Although we have some brilliant players, all levels of bowlers are welcome. 

For more information contact Kevin Pamphilon 01869 331778.

Banbury Blind Bowlers

A really good opportunity to get out and meet people and have a good time with a chance to participate in a sport that will help keep you active and for those with a competitive streak the chance to enter league matches!  If you want to know more contact the Chairman Marisol Clack on telephone number 01295 269206.

Can’t see your computer display?

Do you struggle to see what’s on your computer screen?   If so, help is at hand in the shape of O A B’s IT support project.

O A B can send an IT Support Volunteer to your home to make some adaptations to your computer. You’d be surprised how much difference a few simple changes can make.

All our volunteers are trained and police-checked, and they’ll arrange to visit at a mutually convenient time. 

If you’d like to find out more call Ana (Volunteer Coordinator) or you can email her on volunteers@oxeyes.org.uk

DAWN

(The Didcot, Abingdon and Wantage Talking Newspaper)

Weekly recordings of local news for people living in the area who have difficulty reading newspapers. For more information please contact-

Chairman: Oliver Hemming on telephone number: 01491 680427 or email: chairman@dawntn.org.uk

web : www.dawntn.org.uk 

‘Look Oxfordshire’ - Activities- Summer ‘12

The Mission of LOOK is to improve the lives of families with visually impaired children and young people by providing support, information and activities such as these!

Thursday 16th August:

Camp Mohawk. Crazies Hill, Wargrave, Berks. RG10 8PU

We also have arranged a fur and feather talk with hands on. www.campmohawk.org.uk 

Open 10am until 4pm. Bring a picnic.

Monday 20th August:

Trains at Prospect Park, Reading. 

1:30-4pm For more info phone Julie 01189 722322

Tuesday 28th August:

Bowling at the Kassam Stadium, Oxford 

at 11am. £4 per child or £10 per family

Picnic en route to.. 

Swimming at Abbey Swimming Pool, Berinsfield. 

2 – 3pm £4 per child or £10per family. Private hire of the pool, which also has a hoist.

For more information please contact Julie 01189 722322 *ASAP*

Please note these activities are for visually impaired children and their families!

Wanted! New Group Leader

The Abingdon Macular Group is looking for a new group leader writes Leonie Sims.   The role includes –
Writing a newsletter to remind all members of the next schedule meeting. To host the meetings at the Baptist Church, 35 Ock Street, Abingdon.  To make contact with new members to the Macular Degeneration Society who may wish to join our support group. To arrange a day trip in August, rather than host a meeting. The support group meets every two months, February, April, June, August (day trip), October and December.

Please contact Leonie Sims (temp group leader) 01235 520981.

I am looking to set up a committee so that the workload can be evenly distributed. 

Our new face on the Internet!

Our website www.oxeyes.org.uk has undergone a facelift, and rather than taking years off its appearance, we think the changes have brought our internet profile right bang up to date! The new streamlined pages we think will give viewers the information they need in a friendly, concise way and, where necessary, direct them to the appropriate location for their particular requirement. We welcome any comments or enquiries.  Just call us on 01865 725595. 

iCan means you could

Paul Nicol, shares the story of his journey to founding iCAN experiences.

At the age of 14 , I was diagnosed with a degenerative disease that effects the eye called Retinitis Pigmentosa or what is more commonly known as Tunnel Vision. By the age of 23 my eye sight had deteriorated to the point that I was registered as “Blind”. 

Registering as “Blind” awakened in me a new passion. I began to take an interest in outdoor activities. Over the years, I have taken part in a number of activities including Tandem Skydives, Aerobatic flights, rowing, golf and most recently climbing Mount Kilimanjaro, the tallest free standing mountain in the world. 

It struck me that there were many companies offering activities and experience gifts out there.  However, if you had a disability, you were at a disadvantage as you struggle to understand what’s possible and what’s not, let alone trying to work out what facilities are available and how accessible the venue is. So, in late 2011, I decided to focus my energies into creating a website where people with disabilities, their friends or family could go and find new activities or experiences for them to try.

This was in fact a massive step for me. Up until this point, I had been in work and my mobility was generally limited to my work place and home. At any other time, I would be accompanied by my wife or a friend. Starting iCAN experiences meant I had to throw myself into independent mobility, using buses, trains and taxis to get to various venues across the Thames Valley. It has been an incredible experience. Sure I had the odd problem; the bus that didn’t stop, the assistant who forgot to get me off the train at my stop and the taxi trying to find me at a random bus stop. Despite all of this, it’s been a great source of independence and hey, what’s the worst that can happen? 

I now have a great website that provides visitors with information including the facilities on-site, details of what to expect on the day, accessibility information and clarity on what disabilities the activities are most suitable for. The activities iCAN experiences offer include Tandem Skydiving, Wind Tunnel Skydiving, Whitewater Rafting, Archery, Falconry Experiences and more.

Our goal is quite simple: we want to get more disabled people enjoying new, fun and sometimes exhilarating activities. We want to help people with disabilities feel confident that they can enjoy the same activities and life experiences as someone without a disability.

If you want to find out more about iCAN experiences, please visit our website  www.icanexperiences.co.uk.   To get in touch, you can email info@icanexperiences.co.uk

